



Friday 28th June 2024

Dear Families,

Each year in June, International Women in Engineering Day aims to raise the profile of women in engineering, celebrate their achievements, and highlight some of the career opportunities available to women around the world. This week Miss Jones led a whole school worship on some very inspirational stories. Hedy Lamarr, Martha Coston and Maggie Aderin-Pocock are just some of the incredible examples of women who have inspired many girls around the world to enter a career in engineering. You can click <a href="https://examples.org/nee/legs/n

Real-life contexts make the content relevant and meaningful, motivating students to explore and understand concepts better. We also know that when our children connect learning to real-life experiences, it becomes memorable. They retain information better because it's tied to practical situations they encounter in the everyday world. This is helping us develop our curriculum further to be purposeful for our children.

Understanding how our learning has a place in the real world, led Miss Jones to take part in a live science lesson with a farm in Wales! This was facilitated by the NFU and allowed the children to understand the process on farms in terms of milking cows to make certain dairy based products. It taught us about the importance of Science in many jobs and careers but also how it is vital in the world we live in. The children also listened to a talk from a scientist who investigates how to reduce methane production from cows to try to prevent climate change. The children were fascinated to learn that even cows can contribute to the changes within our planet and that there are many roles that people can take to help this cause.

Can you help? Do you have a career in science, technology, or engineering? Could you maybe spare some time to talk to our children about what you do? If so, please let the office know, as we would love to invite you in to school during the autumn term to inspire our children.

You can find out more about our science curriculum here.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Mrs Rowena Kaminski
Headteacher

SAVE THE DATE

Tilstock Summer Fair - Friday 12th July 3pm-5pm



Our morning forest school sessions will be on a Thursday morning (not Wednesday) for the rest of term.



Ů Ů

UPCOMING EVENTS

<u>Click here</u> to view our upcoming events.

Events at a glance:

Squirrel Class assembly:- Monday 1st July 2:15pm

RSE parent drop in:- 3.30-4.30pm

Non-Uniform day for summer fair donations: - Friday 5th July 2024

Otter Class assembly: - Monday 8th July 2:15pm

OneVoice trip: - Thursday 11th July

Summer Fair:- after school, Friday 12th July 2024

Year 6 Bikeability (in school- bike required) 15th and 16th July 2024 **Badger Class assembly**:- Monday 15th July 2:15pm

Year 6 leavers service (in church) – Friday 19th July

Summer Holiday: Thursday 25th July 2024 – Tuesday 3rd September 2024

Staffing update

Charlotte Haynes, who has been with us for four wonderful years, will be moving onto pastures new! I am delighted for Charlotte, as she has secured a new position within Shrewsbury College, and her last day with us will be July 3rd 2024.



I am sure you will join me in wishing her the best of luck for her new ventures, and a big thank you for her contribution to our school over the years.



This week in worship the childen learnt about the story of the lost sheep. You can watch this together here



Happy Birthday to Amelie, Lyla and Leena

Who all celebrate their birthdays this week!

We hope you enjoy your special day!





